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The Voice 
A MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM OF FLUSHING 

Shalom! 
Every time I get to November, 

which usually coincides with the 
Jewish month of Cheshvan, I take a 
sigh of relief. Why? Because all of 
the chagim (Jewish holidays) are 
over! Ironically (at least for me), 
Cheshvan is often referred to as 
“mar cheshvan” or the “bitter” 
month, for Cheshvan is the only 
Jewish month without any Jewish 
holidays in it. Yet November is a 
busy time on the secular calendar. 
A very important Presidential 
election is coming up (please make 
sure to vote!) at the beginning of 
the month with Thanksgiving at 
the other end. It is also a busy time 
for us at TBS. We have Men’s Club 
Shabbat, Rummage & Pancake 
Breakfast, just to name a few 
events! 

At the time of this writing, I am 
looking out at my Sukkah. Sukkot 
was the Pilgrims’ inspiration for 
our modern holiday of 
Thanksgiving. What better way 
celebrate their survival and their 
harvest than to model it after 
Sukkot, our fall harvest festival in 
which we give thanks to God? 

Judaism however, does not 
reduce “thanksgiving” to God to 
just one holiday per year. In 
Deuteronomy 8:10 we read 
“V’achalta v’savata uverachta et 
Adonai Elohecha al ha’aretz hatova 
asher natan lach. When you have 

 
 
 

 

THIS MONTH: 
 

BOWLING 
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 3 

 
RUMMAGE SET UP 

ADULT ED 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 6 

 
RUMMAGE SALE 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 8 
 

SHIR SHABBAT & 
 SIMCHAT SHABBAT 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER  18
 

VETERANS’ DAY BREAKFAST 
SISTERHOOD BOOK CLUB 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 13 
 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST 
BLOOD DRIVE 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 20 
 

NEXT MONTH 
 

BAZAAR 
SATURDAY, SUNDAY, MONDAY 

DECEMBER 3, 4, 5 
 

BOWLING 
THURSDAY, DECEMBER 8 

 
SIMCHAT SHABBAT 

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 9 
 

SHIR SHABBAT 
FRIDAY, DECEMBER 16 

 
PA COOKING EVENT 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 17 

 

 
 

eaten and are satisfied, you shall 
praise Adonai your God for the 
good land God has given you.” 
This verse is the reason we say 
Birkat Hamazon, the blessing 
after meals. We express our 
appreciation for the food we have 
eaten and sustains us. 

Gratitude is imbedded in our 
tradition—every day, three times 
a day, we pray in the Amidah, 
“Baruch atah Adonai, hatov 
shimcha ul’cha na-eh l’hodot. 
Blessed are You, Adonai, Your 
name is goodness and You are 
worthy of thanksgiving.” We 
thank God for what we have, for 
keeping us alive, and sustaining 
us. 

L’hodot—to thank—is the 
root for the word Yehudi. Jew. To 
be a Jew is to be obligated to give 
thanks. I hope that you take the 
opportunity to say some words of 
blessing and thanks before eating 
your Thanksgiving meal—for 
health, safety, friends and family, 
and for the abundance we have. 
We also have an opportunity to 
say thanks with our fellow 
congregants and the community 
of Auburndale at our Annual 
Interfaith Thanksgiving service. 
This year, it takes place right here 
at Temple Beth Sholom, on 
Monday, November 21 at 7:30 
pm. Please offer to help make the 
service a success. We need people 
to bake and provide for the 
collation as well as people to act 
as greeters and ushers. 

 
Shalom u’vrachah, 
Rabbi Sharon Ballan 

 

From the 
Rabbi’s desk 

Carole
Cross-Out
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Worship Schedule 
 

Friday, November 4 Men’s Club Shabbat 
   Family Service 7:30 pm  
   Candle Lighting: Erica Bernstein  
 Kiddush: Mike Shapiro 
   Host: Men’s Club 
 
Saturday, November 5  Torah Portion Noach 
  Shabbat Service & 
   Torah Study 10:00 am 
 
Friday, November 11 Tot Shabbat 6:00 pm 

  Jr. Congregation 7:30 pm 

  Shabbat Evening Service 8:00 pm 

  Kristallnacht Observance 
  Candle Lighting: Gail Tishcoff 
  Kiddush: Jim Kettig 
  Host: Sisterhood 
 
Saturday, November 12  Torah Portion Lech L’chah 
  Shabbat Service &  
  Torah Study 10:00 am 
 
Friday, November 18 Shabbat Evening Service  
  Simchat Shabbat  
  Shir Shabbat 7:30 pm 

  Candle Lighting: Iris Bass 
  Kiddush: Eric Bernstein 
  Host: Larry Schwarz in memory of 
 His mother Geraldine Schwarz 
 
Saturday, November 19  Torah Portion Vayera 
  Shabbat Service &  
  Torah Study 10:00 am 
 
Monday, November 21 Interfaith Thanksgiving  
  Service 7:30 pm 
 
Friday, November 25 Shabbat Evening Service  
  8:00 pm 
  Candle Lighting: Esta Hoffman 
  Kiddush: Lillian Tandatnick 
  Host: Sisterhood 
 
Saturday, November 26 Torah Portion Chayei Sarah 
  Shabbat Service &  
  Torah Study 10:00 am 
 
 
 
 
 

A Note of Appreciation 
A warm thank you to Geri Weiss, Pulpit and 

Ritual Chair, for the incredible job she did in 
coordinating the High Holiday Honors. It is an 
extremely difficult task and we so appreciate her 
hard work! We also want to thank Gail Olenick and 
her wonderful team, Rita Bellock, David Chenkin, 
Carole Cox, Barbara Gandelman, Fran Goldman, and 
Fay Halpern Schildkraut, for ensuring that the High 
Holiday sign in and ticket issuance went so smoothly. 
Thank you to Eric and Erica Bernstein for ensuring 
that there were apples and honey on Rosh Hashanah, 
and to Gail Tischoff and Jim Kettig for the challah 
and orange juice to break the fast on Yom Kippur. 
And of course, to Fred Shapiro to his thought 
provoking discussion on Yom Kippur! 

And last, but certainly not least, thank you to the 
Rabbi, the Cantor and Chuck Saks for our inspiring 
High Holiday Services. 

The amount of work that goes on behind the 
scenes to ensure that our High Holiday services run 
smoothly and are motivating and thought provoking 
is quite immense, and we appreciate everything that 
was done by our entire temple family to make it 
happen this year. And of course, a warm thanks  to  
Fred S;hapiro for all  his help. 

 
Barry Packer Souper Bowl Chair 

Whether it is “Mm Mm Good,” or “Soup is Good 
Food,”  “Chicken Soup is Good for the Soul.” All of 
that rang true on Saturday night, October 15 at 
Temple Beth Sholom’s First Annual Chicken Soup 
Cook-Off. 

The event, a fundraiser with all of the proceeds, 
remaining in, and going towards many facets of TBS, 
was a first of its kind in the Metropolitan New York 
area. For, as opposed to individuals participating, 
which happens in many cooking competitions; this 
one had vendors from restaurants and specialty food 
shops competing for awards.  There were the 
“People’s Choice Awards,” selected by a vote of the 
approximately 150 individuals attending the event. 
First, second, and third place prizes were also 
awarded based on voting by a panel of five esteemed 
judges for International and Traditional categories. 

That is why when Senator Avella, one of our 
judges. was leaving for the night, he said that he was 
thrilled to be a part of this event, that Temple Beth 
Sholom should be very proud of itself and that he will 
be back next year,  

So remember, the 2nd Annual Temple Beth 
Sholom Chicken Soup Cook-Off is less than a year 
away. Get your tickets early and save your appetite! 

 



 

 

 

 
When: Election Day, Tuesday, November 8th   
 Doors open at 9:30 am 
 Doors close at 4:00 pm 
  
Where: Temple Beth Sholom, 172nd Street and                                                  
                                                       Northern Boulevard, 
   Flushing 
 

 

Quality Clothing for Men, Women & Children. 

We have linens too!! 
 

If you wish to donate, please drop off your clean, unstained, gently used,  
clothing! 

The GIANT ONE DAY 
Rummage Sale 

You Wait For Twice a Year!!! 
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Judaic Book Fair 

Sunday– Nov. 24, 2013 
                                9:00 am to 12:30 pm 

 

Support the Religious School 
                   at their annual f! 

 

 
  
 

 
 
 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of December 15, 2013 
TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of October 20, 2016 

 
PULPIT FLOWER FUND  ............................................................................................................ TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In memory of Elliot Goldman 
 Fran Goldman & family 
In memory of Pauline Pressman 
 Irwin Weiss 
In loving memory of Bella Weiss 
 The Weiss & Chenkin family 
In memory of Rabbi Herschel Levin 
 The Levin Zimmermann family 
In memory of Rabbi Frank Zimmermann 
 The Levin Zimmermann family 
In loving memory of Rose Lerner 
 The Weiss & Chenkin family 
MOLLIE MEYER TRIBUTE & MEMORIAL FUND ..................................................... Diane Shtulman 718-224-3875 
In memory of Selma Rosenberg, wife of Sam Rosenberg 
 Glory & Milton Einbinder 
 Robin & Ron Myers 
 Bernice Berman 
In memory of Ken Newman, husband of Alice Newman 
 Robin & Ron Myers 
 Betty Zimmermann 
 Bernice Berman 
In memory of Phillip Kaplowitz, father of Jody Harkavy and father-in-law of Daniel Harkavy 
 Betty Zimmermann 
 Robin & Ron Myers 
In Memory of Dr. Harvey Schildkraud, husband of Fay Schildkraut 
 Robin & Ron Myers 
In memory of Frances Daitch, mother of Sharon Haimer 
 Ron & Robin Myers 
CULINARY FUND ............................................................................................................................ Iris Bass 718-224-3009 

JOSHUA SACKS - OPPENHEIM EDUCATION FUND ....................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
LT. MARVIN S. ACKERMAN MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND ........................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In memory of Ken Newman, husband of Alice Newman 
 Cathy Sacks 
JEWISH START ............................................................................................................................. TBS Office 718-463-4143 
GENERAL FUND .......................................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In memory of Selma Rosenberg, wife of Sam Rosenberg 
 Shari & Louis Egnasko 
 Ruth & Bob Dorfman 
 The Nikolis family of Bill’s Flower Market, Bill, Jim and Mike Nikolis 
 Joyce Abrams 
In memory of Dr. Harvey Schildkraut 
 Brenda & David Gold 
 Dr. & Mrs. Daniel Lorber 
In memory of Ken Newman 
 Gloria Shapiro 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND ......................................................................... Rabbi Sharon Ballan 718-463-4143 
In memory of Dr. Harvey Schildkraut 
 Fay Schildkraut 
Jeri Gilbert 
Anonymous 
Helen & Arthur Roberts 
MEN’S CLUB TEMPLE BEAUTIFICATION FUND ........................................................ Eric Bernstein 917-902-4894 
MUSIC FUND .............................................................................................................................. Cantor Barr 718-463-4143 
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Bazaar 2016 Corner 
Short, sweet and to the point! Mark your calendars 

for Bazaar 2016, which will be held the first weekend of 
December 2016, Saturday, Dec 3rd, Sunday, December 
4th, and Monday, December 5th.  The 6 “Ps”are below: 

 

 Please ask merchants for donations 
when you patronize their stores, shops, 
restaurants, etc.  

 Please sell Raffles!! 

 Please call Carole or Rita at the Temple 
office to let them know when you can 
VOLUNTEER!  

 Please read your emails!!! 

 Please attend our Bazaar Kickoff 
Pancake Breakfast being held on November 
20th!! 

 Please be an “angel”! 
 
We need your help to make Bazaar 2016 even better 

than last year! 
Please, Please Please!! 
Thank you, Thank you, Thank you!! 
 
Joy Bobrow & Barbara Gandelman 
Co-Coordinators, Bazaar 2016 
 
 

Zichronam Livracha  
The Temple notes with sadness the passing 
of: 

Francis Daitch, mother of Sharon Haimer 

Phillip Kaplowitz, father of Jody Harkavy  
& father-in-law of Daniel Harkavy 

 

Barry May, husband of Bari Gold 
& father of Evan May 

 

Ken Newman, husband of Alice Newman 

 

 
 

 

 

 

From the Parents’ Association 
While we were thinking about all of last month’s 

activities, a common theme kept resonating, 
TEAMWORK. What a wonderful group of parents 
we have! They are always running, doing, 
schlepping and offering to help with anything that 
is needed. Pizza in the Hut and Simchat Torah were 
such great successes because along with the Rabbi, 
Cantor and Karen, many families were there every 
step of the way. Simchat Torah brought about an 
unexpected revelation; not only are many of our 
members great helpers, but WOW can they cook! 
The Potluck was a great success with so many 
delicious dishes; a special thanks goes to Erica for 
organizing. 

 This month our PA meeting will be held on 
Sunday, November 6th at 10:00 am, and Junior 
Congregation will be held on Friday, November 11th  
at 7:30 pm. We hope to see many of you there. 
Thanks to all of those that have joined the Parents 
Association. If you have not submitted your 
membership form and $25 dues, we would greatly 
appreciate the contribution. We are striving for 
100% family membership and want to celebrate with 
a bagel party for all the kids!  
Kari Shapiro& Elana White  
Parents’ Association Co-President 

 

NewAddress?  
New phone number? 

Please let the office know! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday, November 6 
Iris Bikel, Attorney Specializing in 

Estate Planning 
Topic: 

“Planning for the What-ifs in life”  
 

 



Temple Beth Sholom Men’s Club 
Veteran's Day Breakfast 
Sunday, November 13th 

10:00AM - 11:30AM 

 

 
Join us for a breakfast as we hear from veterans, 
active military members, and their families who have 
helped defend our country.   
We look forward to seeing you there and showing 
your support. 
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From the Men’s Club 
 

Well the High Holidays came and went. We 
here at Men's Club hope that everyone had a 
healthy and festive new year. We would like to 
take a moment to thank Jeff Cohen, Larry 
Schwarz, Fay Schilkraut, and Christina Weinberg 
for ushering during the High Holidays. 

Please join us during the month of November 
as your Men's Club has some exciting programs 
for you to enjoy. 

We invite you to join us at temple on Friday 
November 4th for our annual Men's Club 
Shabbat Service; there are still parts available. If 
you would like participate in the event, please 
contact Eric or myself. 

On Sunday, November 13th, please join us for 
our Veterans’ Day Breakfast: Men's Club will 
continue the tradition of honoring veterans at this 
event. Active military members will be 
answering questions via a recorded video and 
members from the Jewish War Veterans and 
Veterans of Foreign Affairs will be speaking at 
the event. 

Dec 7th: Guess who eats together at the 
Carnegie Deli? It's your Men’s Club. Please join 
us for a dinner out at the deli which will be 
closing its doors at the end of the year. Help us 
say goodbye to this New York landmark. We will 
meet there at 6:30 pm for food, drinks, and 
conversation. The Deli is a cash only business so 
please bring your paper money. 

 Return to your High School Prom on January 
21st: A 80’s Prom reunion with a night of murder. 
Please e-mail mensclub@templebethsholom.org if 
you would like to participate in the show. If you 
want to just watch the show, just complete the 
enclosed flyer. 

 
Mike Shapiro & Eric Bernstein  
Men's Club Co-Presidents 

Celebrate Simchat Shabbat 
Friday, November 18 

This Month’s Birthdays Are: 
Joy A. Bobrow 
Mathew Cohen  
Ellen Coleman 

Jay Haimer 
Henry Katz 

Max Kupferberg 
Ella Manziello 
Alice Newman 
Charles Pesch 

Ilyne Rabinowitz 
Robert Schiffman 

Jesse Gilbert Sovern 
Lori Wansor 

Virgina Weastler 
Bonnie Wilichinsky 

 
This Month’s Anniversaries Are: 

Joy Bobrow & Louis Fevola 
Brenda & Lloyd Bernhard 
Carrie & Steve Levinsky 

Robbie & Stanley Schecter 
Sharon Yontef & Michael Susman 

Glory & Milton Einbinder 
Rabbi Ballan & Walter Costanza 

Board of Trustees October Meeting 
The Board of Trustees met on Monday October 10, 

2016. Financial Secretary Gail Olenick reported we now 
have 128 Membership Units, reflecting one resignation 
and the addition of 3 new members who were approved 
by the Board. The Board passed the September Financial 
report presented by Robin Myers for Treasurer Charlene 
Metz.  The Pulpit and Ritual Chair Geri Weiss reported 
on upcoming special events associated with the High 
Holidays. TBS will be hosting this year’s Interfaith 
Thanksgiving Service on Monday, November 21st at 7:30 
PM. Barry Packer of the Ways and Means Committee 
presented on the impressive progress toward the Chicken 
Soup Cook-Off, scheduled for this Saturday, October 15th.  
Five members of this year’s Nominating Committee were 
elected from the Board: Eric Bernstein, Sharon Katz, Jim 
Kettig, Maxine Simon, and Lee Temares. Six members 
will be elected during the Congregational Meeting on 
Tuesday, October 25th.  

Respectfully submitted, 
Gail Tishcoff 
Recording Secretary   
 

 

 

mailto:mensclub@templebethsholom.org


Temple Beth Sholom- Flushing 

Blood Drive 

                                 
Sunday, November 20, 2016 

9:30 to 3:30 pm 

 

Temple Beth Sholom- Flushing 

171-39 Northern Blvd, Queens, NY 11358 

 
Our community hospitals need your help.   

Please share this lifesaving gift   

Thank you for caring! 
 

Eligibility Criteria:  

 Bring ID with signature or photo.  

 Minimum weight 110 lbs. 

 Age 16 – 75 (16 year olds must have parental permission. Age 76 and over need 

doctor’s note) 

 Eat well (low fat) & drink fluids 

 No tattoos for past 12 months 

For questions concerning medical eligibility call 1-800-688-0900 
 

 
For more information or to schedule an appointment, please call: 

 (917) 238-2408  

 



 
 

Sunday Nov. 20, 2016 
 

Please Note: The School Schedule for Today is Different!!! 

 
 
Blood Drive – 9:30 am to 3:30 pm in the FSG Room  

Judaic book Fair – 9:00 am to 1:00 pm – front lobby 
 
Chanukah is LATE this year! Buy some presents/support the religious school!!!! 

 

Pancake Breakfast/Religious School  
 
School begins at 9:00 am, children will join the Pancake Breakfast at 10:00 am 
 
Doors open at 9:30 am***Breakfast served at 10:00 am***Reservations Requested 

Entertainment starts at 10:30 am 

 
_____Yes, we are coming to the Pancake Breakfast! 
 
Enclosed is cash or check pay to TBS for ____adults @ $10 each,_____13 and under @ $5 
       ____under 3 is free! 
 
Family Name____________________________________Phone #________________________ 
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Religious School News 
 

All and all, our school year has gotten off to a 
wonderful start here at Temple Beth Sholom!  We 
began with a special prayer service with Rabbi Ballan 
and Cantor Barr.  We also distributed the first part of 
our family handbook, and established a regular 
schedule of music, library and prayer services on 
Sundays.  Our new texts have arrived, and by the time 
you receive this issue of the Voice, we should be up 
and running in the Behrman House online learning 
center. 

We prepared for the High Holidays with a family 
workshop that began with special Selichot prayers, a 
lesson on teshuva, repentance, making tzedaka boxes 
and learning home prayers together to help to ensure 
us a good new year.  We followed up with a little 
music, some poetry about repentance ala Dr. Seuss, 
and a re-enactment of a tashlich ceremony with our 
own artificial Lake Beth Sholom in which we threw 
our written resolutions/ I'm sorries, that will be 
returned, still sealed, to their authors, at the end of the 
school year. Apples and honey ended the day. Our 
first Junior Congregation was well attended and 
greatly enjoyed by old and new friends welcoming 
Shabbat together, enjoying yummy snacks, and 
playing board games.  See you at the next one! We 
ushered in Sukkot with music with the Cantor, great 
fun making and hanging sukkah decorations, shaking 
the lulav, and eating pizza in the hut!  By the time you 
read this, we will have danced with the Torahs on 
Simchat Torah after another visit from Sofer Neil 
Yerman.  

Here's wishing one and all a wonderful 
Thanksgiving surrounded by the ones you love. 

Karen 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Notes 
   From  
      Cantor 
         Kathy Barr 

Shalom! 
  
It may be Cheshvan, the month with no 

holidays or fasts, but we're very busy here at 
Temple Beth Sholom. We have a 
Kristallnacht commemoration, the fall Rummage 
Sale, and the Pancake Breakfast among other 
things - and don't forget the bazaar coming up next 
month! Please look through this issue and check 
our website regularly for all the exciting things 
happening here. 

 Last month, as part of my high school class 
reunion, we had a chance to visit the Holocaust 
Center at my alma mater, the Bronx High School of 
Science.  It is quite a comprehensive center with 
posters, maps, lots of books, interactive displays 
and other memorabilia from that black time. It was 
the dream of Stuart Elenko, z"l, a history teacher at 
Bronx Science. Part of the social studies 
curriculum, is to study at the Center.  Students also 
have the option to study the Holocaust in depth, as 
a non-credit elective. You would be surprised to 
learn that many of the Holocaust "specialists" are 
not Jewish. One of the things that I was told, is that 
some groups including groups from area 
synagogues come to view the exhibit.  I would like 
to organize a group from Temple Beth Sholom.  It 
will be on a weekday morning (unless I can get 
special permission from TBS to go on a Sunday 
morning.)  We would leave from the temple, and 
carpool.  We could then have lunch and return to 
the Temple. If you are interested in going, please 
send me an email within the next few weeks at 
(cantorbarr@templebethsholom.org) and indicate 
whether you are available to go on a weekday, or 
whether it must be a Sunday.  Admission to the 
museum is free. 

  
Cantor Kathy Barr 
  
  
  
  

  

We work on the sukkah together 

mailto:cantorbarr@templebethsholom.org
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ah Donsky 
Erwyn Glanz 
Meyer Greenberg 
Mildred Haims 
Gertrude Hershkowitz 
Mortimer Kashinsky 
Avrom Katz 
Rivfka Katz 
Bertha Kozba 
Charles Kupferberg 
Victor Lowenstein 
Herman Malcow 
Sadie Ostrofsky 
Herman Shapiro 
Max Shapiro 
Elaine C. Wolfgang 

 

November 4 –  
November 10 
 
Pearl Bartels 
Shirley Brecker 
Dominic Cavallo 
Jack Haime 
Seymour Horowitz 
Blanche Leibowitz 
Abraham Liebman 
Florence Rosenberg 
Irwin Solomon 
Louis Sommers 
Irving Wechter 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

November 11- 
November 17 
 
Esther Althaus 
Morris Haime 
Ray Jupiter 
Jennie Levinsky 
Elaine Lewis 
Baruch Markowitz 
Nancy Pautz 
Eleanora Zeamans 
Reibman 
Paul David Reibman 
Lee Samelson 
Anita Sporn 
Judith Steele 
Gerald Westreich 
Frances Yohay 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

November 18-
November 24 
 
Henry H. Ackerman 
Walter Dorfman 
Gertrude Goldberg 
Seymour Green 
Ruth Greenberg 
Rose Greenwald 
Philip Haskowitz 
Dorothea Hoffmann 
Murray Kasserman 
Sam Kasserman 
Mannie Kravetz 
Max Plaut 
Edwared Rosenberg 
Geraldine Schwarz 
Yetta Silberman 
Vivian Wartels 
Herman Wigler 
 
 
 
 

 UPCOMING YAHRZEITS November 2016 

 
November 25 –  
December 1 
 
Etta Wolk Cohen 
Solomon Ducor 
Louis Elkin 
Sylvia Friedman 
Fran Garber 
Rose Harris 
Helen Haskowitz 
Joseph Heifetz 
Abraham Kreisberg 
David Lending 
Morris Marks 
Hyman Newman 
Tessie Parkansky 
Edith Richheimer 
Geraldine Schwartz 
Jean Shapiro 
Barbara Sipinick 
Sadie Sommers 
Arthur Thaler 
Joseph Weinstein 
Betty Yasgur 
 
 

 



Temple Beth Sholom Men’s Club 
proudly presents an end of the year meeting at the 

end of a New York Landmark 

Men’s Club Meeting/Outing at 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Attend a Men’s Club meeting 

 Feast with Temple Members 

 Have a great meal 
 

Date: Wednesday, December 7th 
Time: 6:30 PM-9:30PM 

854 Seventh Avenue, New York 
http://www.carnegiedeli.com/  

Phone: (212) 757-2245 
 *Carnegie Deli is a Cash Only Business*   

 
Please RSVP by Wednesday, November 23rd at mensclub@templeethsholom..org or contact Eric 

Bernstein or Mike Shapiro 

NAMES:____________________________________ 

PHONE/EMAIL:__________________ 

ARE YOU WILLING/ABLE TO CARPOOL INTO THE CITY FROM TEMPLE: _______________ 

We welcome family and friends to join us 

mailto:mensclub@templeethsholom..org
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Sisterhood  
             Corner 
 

From the President 
 
It was a pleasure to see you over the High 

Holidays. Thank you to Rabbi Ballan and Cantor 
Barr in leading us in prayer and song. 

Just over one month ago I underwent Bariatric 
Sleeve surgery. This was a decision in the making 
for some years.  Since January of this year, I had 
many tests and preparation for the procedure.  

When you call a person who’s ill, wishing a 
friend a happy birthday or anniversary, or comfort 
someone that suffered a loss of a loved one, 
sometimes you don’t understand or realize the 
powerful impact of this kindness until you receive 
it. The caring, love, and support that I continue to 
receive from my family, and my Temple family, is 
overwhelming.  So far so good. The procedure 
went well, and the surgeon is pleased with my 
recovery so far. I’m feeling much better and 
recovering well. I want to thank you for your 
phone calls, prayers and well wishes. .A special 
thank you to Rabbi Ballan who visited me and 
Barbara in the hospital while I came out of surgery 
for her  prayers and support.  

Please support Temple in any way that you can. 
You can donate to the High Holy Day Appeal. 
Volunteer at our fundraisers like Rummage and 
Bazaar. Or just support Temple by attending our 
events.  

Talking about events, last month the Chicken 
Soup Cook- Off was an extraordinary event. The 
time and effort that was put into creating and 
executing this event was an enormous task. I want 
to thank Barry Packer and the wonderful and 
dedicated team who put together an amazing 
night. I had an incredible time and the buzz was 
exciting from the vendors who participated down 
to all the guests that attended. I can’t wait till next 
year. 

Don’t forget our kickoff to Bazaar is Pancake 
Breakfast which will take place on Sunday, 
November 20, 2016. Please also volunteer to 
support Temple at our annual Bazaar. Any help is 
valuable.  

I would like to wish each and every one of you 
a good and healthy New Year. 

  
Adam Gandelman   

 

 
We have finished celebrating the Jewish Holidays 

and are well into the New Year at Temple Beth 
Sholom.  Our Sisterhood event   was very different 
this year. We went to Manhattan and had a brunch at 
LIPS NYC. Thank you to Geri Weiss for making the 
arrangements so that everyone could have a good 
time.  Our next big event will take place on Tuesday, 
April 25, 2017 where we will again be welcoming 
“Gathering Time”. Look for the details as the event 
gets closer.  

Our Rummage Sale is coming up on Tuesday, 
November 8 from 9:30 to 4. Thanks to Joy Bobrow and 
Adam Fertig and their tireless team of workers who 
set up and run this event twice a year. It would be 
wonderful if you were able to donate an hour or two, 
to help with the set-up of the Rummage Sale which 
will take place on Sunday, November 6st at 10:30 am. 
It would also be greatly appreciated if you are 
available on Tuesday, November 8th  to help during 
the Rummage Sale.   If we all help out during these 
events, these fundraisers can continue to survive. The 
Rummage Sale is Sisterhood’s biggest fundraiser and 
we all need to help to make sure that it will continue 
to be a tradition in our wonderful Temple.  

We will be holding a Book Club on Sunday, 
November 13 at 10:30 am.  We will be discussing the 
book Firefly Lane and Fly Away, by Kristin Hannah. 
Please join us after the Men’s Club Breakfast for a 
lively discussion. 

We encourage all of our Sisterhood members to 
join us at our annual Pancake Breakfast on Sunday, 
November 20, at 9:30 am, where we all come together 
as one Temple Family. Look for the flyer in the Voice. 
We hope to see you all at Bazaar! This year Bazaar 
will take place on December 3,4 and 5. Please try to 
obtain gift certificates from the places that you go to 
all the time. If you are able to volunteer at Bazaar, 
please let me know.  

Sincerely,  
Barbara  Gandelman, Sisterhood President 
 

Sponsor an issue of the TBS 
Voice. Please call  
Glory Einbinder 

at (718) 229-4035. 

 
 



Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing

Bazaar and Book Bonanza 2016

Saturday, December 3 • 5:30 - 9:30 PM

Sunday, December 4 • 11:00 AM - 7:30 PM

Monday, December 5 • 4:30 - 8:00 PM

THREE DAYS OF GREAT MERCHANDISE 
ART – COSMETICS – CLOTHING FOR MEN, WOMEN,

AND CHILDREN – GIFTS – HOUSEWARES –JEWELRY
– TOYS – FAMOUS USED BOOK ROOM – RECORDS

Specialty items from Avon, Gotham Pops Paper, Rodan,
Fields skincare products, and more!

• RAFFLES WITH 
GREAT PRIZES

•  DELICIOUS HOME
COOKED DINNERS

• SNACKS
• FUN FOR ALL!

FREE PARKING…FREE PARKING...FREE PARKING

171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, NY 11358
(718) 463-4143 • templebethsholom.org
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LEO Brothers Collision, Inc.  
Phone (718) 886-4421   

24 Hour towing only 1-888-MGM-TOWS 
Anthony & Ralph 

Expert Collision & Painting Insurance Work & Estimates 
Oven Bake Paint Jobs 

189-12 39
th

 Ave Flushing, N.Y. 11358 
FAX (718)353-8161   e-mail: leobrothers@verizon.net 
N.Y. Reg. # R7075194 

Bagel Shoppe 
Catering for all Occasions 

Jeff 
215-03 73rd Avenue 
Bayside, NY 11360 

Phone 718 423-6692 

Lunch & Dinner 
 

La Baraka 

Restaurant Francais 
 

(718) 428-1461                  255-09 Northern Blvd. 
   Little Neck, N.Y. 11363 

 

Bagels & Co 
188-02 Union Turnpike 
Jamaica Estates, N.Y. 11366 
Tel: 718-217-7755 
Fax 718-776-3190 
For Catering call Hilla 718-217-7755 

 

Don’t forget to sell, sell, sell  
Raffles For Bazaar 2016!!! 

 

 NYS Licensed 
 ASHA Certified 

 

Gail M. Olenick M.S., CCC 
Speech Language Pathologist 

 
Hours By Appointment Only 
(917) 734-1086 

 

 

 

mailto:leobrothers@verizon.net


 

If you would like to participate, please e-mail mensclub@templebethsholom.org or contact Eric 

Bernstein or Mike Shapiro 

 

Price:  

 

 

__I want to attend the event  Names: ________________ 

__I want to be part of the mystery Names:  __________________ 

Phone Number:__________________ 

 

mailto:mensclub@templebethsholom.org
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Tishrei/Cheshvan 5777 November 2016 
Sunday Monday Tuesday 

 

Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

                                      1 2 3 4 5 

   4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

 

8:00pm 
Bowling Jib  
Lanes 

7:30 pm Men’s 
Club Family 
Service 

10:00 am 
Shabbat 
Service & 
Torah Study 

6 7 8  9 10  11   12 

9:30 am Adult Ed 
10:00 am 

Religious 
School 

11 am PA 
Meeting 

11 am Rummage 
Set up 

 

7:15 Ritual 
Committee 

 9:30 am -           
Rummage Sale 

 

4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

7:30 pm Chai 
Mitzvah Class 

 6:00 pm Tot 
Shabbat 

7:30 pm Jr. 
Congregation 

8:00 pm  Shabbat 
Service 
Kristallnacht 
Observance 

 

 

10:00 am 
Shabbat 
Service & 
Torah Study 

 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

9:30 am 
Veteran’s 
Day 
Breakfast 

10:00 am 
Religious 
School 

10:30 am Jewish 
Start 

11:00 am Book 
Club  

7:00 pm 
Membership 

8:00 pm Board 
Meeting 

 8:00 pm School 
Board 

 

4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

8:  

 7:30 pm Shabbat 
Service Simchat 
Shabbat/Shir 
Shabbat 

 

 

 

10:00 am 
Shabbat 
Service & 
Torah Study 

 

20 21 22 23                         24 25 26 
9:30 am Pancake 

Breakfast 
9:30 Blood Drive 
10:00am 

Religious 
School 

 

7:30 pm 
Interfaith 
Thanksgiving 
Service 

 No Hebrew 
School 

 8:00 pm Shabbat 
Service 

 

  

10:00 am 
Shabbat 
Service & 
Torah Study 

 

27 28 29 30    

No Religious 
School 

 

 

 

 

 

  No Hebrew 
School 
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Deadline for December Bulletin is November 13! 
Articles should be e-mailed to: carole@templebethsholom.org 

Please indicate “TBS Voice” on the subject line! 
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Come One Come All 
It’s our time to host the  

Interfaith Thanksgiving 
Service 

Monday, November 21 
at7:30 pm 

We will need bakers or buyers for 
the collation after the service 

Please call the TBS Office to say 
“I am bringing…” 

718-463-4143  
 
 

  
If you have a 

November Birthday,  
Anniversary, or 

 Bar Mitzvah please 
attend our  

Simchat Shabbat 
Service on  

Friday, November 11 

mailto:carole@templebethsholom.org



